
European Firearms Pass Details 

 

----- Forwarded Message ----- 

From: Hodgkiss Sarah <Sarah.Hodgkiss@northants.pnn.police.uk> 

To: Richard Brown <richard.brown1645@yahoo.co.uk>  

Sent: Monday, 17 June 2013, 14:51 

Subject: RE: European Firearms Pass 

 

Dear Mr. Brown, 

  

Further to your email enquiring about European Firearms Passes. 

  

 - Muskets are treated in the same way with European Firearms Pass as 

they are with your certificate, therefore any muskets shown on your 

shotgun certificate will need to be added to the EFP if you are planning to 

take it to Germany. 

  

 - You can transport the muskets together to Germany in a van, however 

the person responsible for transporting them will need each Musket he 

will be taking signed onto table 2 of his certificate as shared, he will then 

need to advise the Firearms Licensing Unit and apply for an EFP.  We will 

add all the muskets to his record as shared and issue an EFP with them all 

on. On his return to the UK he can then advise us when he no longer has 

access to the muskets and we will remove them from his record. 

  

 - it does not matter if the muskets are all from different force areas so 

long as they are signed on to the certificate of the person who is 

transporting them and that they inform, and have the EFP issued by their 

force. 

  

I hope that this has answered your queries but please do not hesitate to 

contact me if you need any further information. 

  

Kind regards, 

  

Sarah 

  

  

  

  

C0028 Sarah Hodgkiss | Firearms Licensing Administrator 



Firearms Licensing Unit |  Justice Department  

Tel: 101 | Extension 344397   

Fax:  01604 888641 

Email: sarah.hodgkiss@northants.pnn.police.uk 

Office Address: Block C - Operations, Mereway, Northampton , NN4 8BE 

Postal Address: Wootton Hall, Northampton , NN4 0JQ 

In my absence please contact extension 341035 

If calling from outside Northamptonshire please call 03000 111 222  

Northamptonshire Police: Putting Communities First 

  

 

 

From: Richard Brown [mailto:richard.brown1645@yahoo.co.uk]  

Sent: 17 June 2013 12:04 

To: Firearms Licensing 

Subject: European Firearms Pass 

Hello 

 

I've read the info on the website about the European Firearms Pass and it all makes sense - but I 

have a couple of queries it doesn't cover. Would it be possible for someone to have a look at them for 

me? Thanks 

 

- I am a member of a historical re-enactment unit. We are planning to visit Leipzig in Germany in 

October for a major commemorative event. We need to take muskets with us. In all other Firearms 

licensing requirements our muskets are treated as shotguns (smoothbore, single shot, over a certain 

barrel length) - presumably EFP is no different? 

 

- I am arranging the logistics of getting 10 or 20 chaps and their muskets to the event. One option 

appears to be sending the muskets over sea/ground in a van and the owners go separately by air. As 

I understand it this could be done as long as the person accompanying the muskets on the ground 

has the required certificates and has all of the muskets on their EFP. Does that sound correct? 

 

- if the above is correct - is it still possible if the owners of the guns are from a range of different 

constabulary areas? 

 

- anything else you think I should know or do! 

 

Thanks very much 

 

Richard Brown 

01604 858844 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

NORTHAMPTONSHIRE POLICE - Visit us at http://www.northants.police.uk 

  

This message may contain privileged and confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, unauthorised use or 

disclosure may be unlawful. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately. The information 

mailto:sarah.hodgkiss@northants.pnn.police.uk


contained in this e-mail, and in your reply, may be subject to disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or other 

legislation and confidentiality cannot be guaranteed. Opinions expressed in this email may not be official policy. 

  

Northamptonshire Police monitors Internet and email activity. 

Help the environment. Only print this email if absolutely necessary. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  
 


